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Investment Strategy      
 «The uncertainties in America, the fiscal cliff, unrest 

in the Middle East and the incoherence in the euro 
zone have put pressure on share markets. Investors 
will ask themselves why they did not make more 
corrections despite the serious fundamental 
problems. According to surveys and estimates, 70% 
of the most influential market participants are 
expecting a rally at the end of the year, something 
which became clear to some extent on Monday. Buy 
on Dipa appears to be the motto, which makes it 
rather unlikely that markets will be corrected 
substantially. We will continue to see positive 
development on the share market by the end of 
November and are anticipating a potential increase 
of 5%. We favour cyclical consumer shares, industry 
and financial shares. From a regional perspective, 
we recommend Europe (especially Germany) and 
the USA. However, we are underweighting the USA 
compared with Europe for the first time. In 
December we will see a trend towards lateral 
movement with habitually low turnover.» 

 
 

 


